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Notification to Bank of Ireland 
365 Phone and Online Banking 
Customers
Changes to Bank of Ireland 365 Phone and Online 
Banking Terms and Conditions
To facilitate the introduction of the Pay to Mobile service for Mobile Banking, Bank 
of Ireland is updating its 365 Phone and Online Banking Terms and Conditions. Pay 
to Mobile is a new service on Bank of Ireland’s Mobile Banking App which enables 
Bank of Ireland registered customers to send and receive payments using a mobile 
phone number. In order to send and receive Pay to Mobile payments, customers 
must have registered their mobile phone number on 365 Online and nominated the 
account into which they wish to receive funds from Pay to Mobile transfers.  

The new terms and conditions only apply to you if you avail of the Pay to Mobile 
Service. They include:

	You agree that when we process your Pay to Mobile payment, we rely on  
	 the payee’s mobile number only. It is your responsibility to ensure that the  
	 mobile number is correct

	You authorise us to disclose your mobile number to any payee for the purpose  
	 of administering any Pay to Mobile payment  

	You consent to the Bank of Ireland Mobile App accessing data in the address book  
	 of your mobile device, if you select a contact number from your address book

Full details for the Pay to Mobile service are set out in Clause 25 of the terms and 
conditions.

Please note that an updated version of the terms and conditions will come into 
effect from 5th June 2013. A copy of this press notice and the updated terms and 
conditions will be available on www.bankofireland.com/online-banking from  
5th April 2013.

Bank of Ireland would also like to remind you of the following:

Where we notify you of any change to the terms and conditions that you do not 
wish to accept, you may, without charge, end your use of 365 Phone and Online 
Banking by notifying us on 0818 365 365. If you do not notify us that you wish to 
end your use of 365 Phone & Online Banking, you are deemed to have accepted 
the changes on their effective date. In this instance, the effective date of the change 
for 365 Phone & Online Banking is 5th June 2013.


